March 1, 2008 Volume 15, Issue 6



HAPPY EASTER



St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Council 11187 600 Hill Road, North Pickerington Ohio 43147

87 NEWSLE

Dear Brother Knights,

On March 5th the Knights will work the Parish Mission. We put the call out for chili and of course Wayne is looking for people to work. Be expecting a call for help here! Again, this is part of our mission and we want to present our usual exemplary involvement as Knights.

On March 15 we celebrate St. Patrick's day with a Parish wide party featuring traditional Irish fare and entertainment.

On March 23, we celebrate Easter, the day Jesus rose from the dead after dying for all of us on the cross. This is where he made the greatest sacrifice that anyone could make. It is the most important day of our faith. This day is not about Easter baskets, dresses or even the Easter Bunny, those are for the secular world. We celebrate the fact that Jesus rose to be at his Father's side.

So Lucretia, Maria, Angela and I wish everyone a very Happy Easter ...

Recently, with help from Bud Joos and Mark Borys, I sent out emails regarding the rosters that were placed on the web. I also took a look at some figures ...

263 listed members

12 inactive members

251 "Active" members

Now for some interesting stats ...

89 email addresses or 35% of the membership

- 241 phone numbers or 96% of the membership
- ~80 people that have worked various events or 32% of the membership

So we have about 171 "ACTIVE" Brother Knights that we do not see at events or meetings. I think that is kind of sad in a way. Somehow we are not meeting their needs.

We all joined the Knights for one reason or another. It might have been to meet new people. It may have been because you like what the Knights stand for or it may have been just to get rid of the annoying person nagging you to join ... the fact is you joined. If you remember when you joined, after the ceremony you were welcomed into the order and told that when you participate you will be rewarded tenfold and your life will be changed forever because your family has now been extended to include 260 new friends.

In order for you to receive this gift, we need to get to

know you, we need to see you, we need you to come to a meeting, an event, show up at the first Saturday Mass ... you need to become active in our Council.

We realize that you can not attend every event, meeting, party or function ... but somewhere in there you should be able to make something. I hate to be preachy about it, but why join a service organization that is very active in the parish, if you do not want to participate?

I personally want to invite each and everyone of you to come to a meeting, get to know us, have some fun with us ...

I would like everyone to check your information on the roster. If it is wrong please fill out the change form (online) print it and put it in my mailbox at church.

For those of you do not have an email account or a computer for that matter, you still have options. We have access to a Knights mail account, or you can head to the local library and sign up for a free email account from Google, Yahoo, or Microsoft to name a few. The best part ... FREE! Once you get the email account, let me know ... you will start getting the information quicker.

If you are ready to buy a computer there are those of us in the Council that can help with selection, setup and the basics. Computers are cheap and if buying is not in your future ... guess what? The library is always available ... again Free, just need that pesky library card!

Finally, I remind you that after attending the Knights First Saturday Mass and social, the Officers meeting follows and is open to all. Come see where the Council is going and guess what - we'll even let you have a say! ;-)

Jesus V. Garcia III

Grand Knight.

Looking Inside ...

Right to Life	2	St Patrick's Day	7
Minutes	3	Vietnam Traveling Wall	8
Help wanted	5	Calendar	9
Information	6	Prover Corner	10

Ah, the Humanity

An article on the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops website noted a change in the attitude of both the Supreme Court and Hollywood about the humanity of unborn children:

Historians may remember 2007 for different reasons. But for me it was the year when both the U.S. Supreme Court and Hollywood discovered the humanity of unborn children and the existence of abortion alternatives. One need only revisit the Court's past abortion opinions and the movie industry's usual approach to abortion to appreciate the radical course correction this past year.

Beginning with Roe v. Wade, the Court has deftly danced around the reality of what abortion does to unborn children. Words like kill, destroy, and even "take the life" are all but absent from majority opinions. In Roe, abortion meant only "a woman's decision whether or not to terminate her pregnancy."

For the next 35 years, the Court bloodlessly described choice, procedures and "potential life." Even when dealing with the appalling reality of partial-birth abortion in 2000, the Court's majority resorted to sanitized expressions, like calling the baby's skull "fetal calvarium" and referring to tearing off the child's limbs as "disarticulation."

But throughout the Gonzales v. Carhart decision of April 2007, which upheld the federal partial-birth abortion ban, the Court calls abortion "killing" and identifies the fetus as an infant and an unborn child. No longer is abortion treated as a minor, morally unproblematic surgery like removing a mole. It is a decision "fraught with emotional consequence," "a difficult and painful moral decision." And the State has "an interest in ensuring so grave a choice is well informed," even if such knowledge may encourage some women "to carry the infant to full term." There is an alternative to abortion? Who knew?

For the typical treatment of abortion in movies recall "Fast Times at Ridgemont High," "Dirty Dancing" and that paean to noble, selfless, misunderstood abortion providers "Cider House Rules," and its British counterpart "Vera Drake." The message here is that young women need abortions and providers help them, often at great personal risk.

Fast forward to 2007 where we find four movies dealing with unplanned, problematic pregnancies among three single females and one woman married to a brute. The outcome? Four births and two adoption plans.

Only one ("Bella") could be considered a pro-life, pro-family film. Its motif is that every human has God-given dignity and deserves to be respected and loved, whether an unborn child, an immigrant family, or the usually unseen kitchen and waiting staff at restaurants.

The message of "Juno" is complicated by factors I can't disclose without spoiling the plot. Yet the undeniable humanity of Juno's unborn child is captured through the baby's kicking and through Juno's reflection on a clinic protester's comment: "Your baby has fingernails."

"Waitress" (showing an adulterous affair) and "Knocked Up" (assuming promiscuity is the norm) are not ideal vehicles to illustrate the human dignity of children before birth. But they do send a vital message to the movie-going public: If you are facing an unexpected pregnancy, do not let panic drive you to an abortion

clinic. Do not accept abortion as the only answer to your problem. Being pregnant for nine months will not destroy your life; but abortion will destroy the life of another human being. Look around. Your family or friends or caring strangers will help you through it.

This, too, is a message given by many bishops in the United States including, most recently, Baltimore's new archbishop, Edwin F. O'Brien. At his October installation Mass he pledged:

"No one has to have an abortion. To all of those in crisis pregnancies, I pledge our support and our financial help. Come to the Catholic Church. Let us walk with you through your time of trouble. Let us help you affirm life. Let us help you find a new life with your child, or let us help you place that child in a loving home. But please, I beg you: let us help you affirm life. Abortion need not be an 'answer' in this Archdiocese."

This is a message we all can live by.

From Ah, the Humanity! By Susan Wills, Associate Director for Education in the Secretariat for Pro-Life Activities, United States Conference of Catholic Bishops, 12/28/2007, www.usccb.org/prolife © USCCB.

Email us at prolife@usccb.org

or by mail at:

Pro-Life Activities 3211 4th Street, N.E. Washington DC 20017-1194 (202) 541-3000 © USCCB. All rights reserved.

We have the opportunity to help Archbishop O'Brien keep his pledge to support those in crisis pregnancies now! Throughout Lent, there will be a pack-and-play in the gathering space at Seton. The Respect Life committee is collecting new and gently used baby items for Pregnancy Decisions Health Centers (PDHC). The items collected will be used to help women who choose to have their babies rather than abort them. Please support this worthwhile and practical way to prevent some abortions!

Then take the time to go see "Bella", an excellent movie with a strong pro-life message, and "Juno", which is also excellent and ultimately pro-life!

Edd Chinnock,

Council Respect Life Coordinator

Special Thanks ...

A very special thank you goes out to the Morrison dining Services at St. Mary of the Springs for Lenten Fish Fry dessert phone calls that were made, (This is the Dominican Sisters Retirement Home in Columbus) The Dining Services Staff wanted to say thanks to all who brought in desserts.

The phone conversations were often fun and enlightening.

Jesus Garcia III Grand Knight

Business Meeting Minutes

February 13, 2008

Meeting opened at: 7:30 pm

Roll of Officers: Grand Knight and 1 year trustee were excused.

Reading of the Minutes: A motion was made to approve the Minutes from the previous meeting as published with the correction made from above. This motion was seconded and passed.

<u>Chaplain's Report</u>: Deacon Hector talked about the respect life trip to DC and read an article he found about our ability to afford to choose life. It noted that U.S. consumers spend 3.4 billion dollars a year on cookies, 4.6 billion on potato chips, 6 billion on candy, 30 billion on soft drinks, 50 billion on beer and 39 billion on other alcoholic beverages. We spend 39.3 billion on dog snacks, 23 billion on cat furniture, pet grooming 175 million. Hector then concluded with a prayer.

<u>Admissions</u>: 1 form 100 has been received by the admissions committee but they have not yet met the applicant to go through the acceptance process. Stewart Ferguson had also been received and read by the committee and is expected to enter in March.

Grand Knights: Brother Jesse was not present as he was celebrating his wife' birthday. At the officers meeting we approved the replacement of the statue of Jesus outside the church. We were approached by the grounds committee about doing this. A motion was made to approve the expenditure of up to XXXX for the purchase of the statue at the recommendation of the grounds committee. The motion was seconded and the floor was opened for discussion. The motion was passed. During a meeting with Father concern was expressed about the tear down and set up of the class rooms that we used, so we will be sure to reset the room after each meeting.

<u>Communications</u>: The Grand Knight informed the Council that there is a upcoming 2008 basketball tournament. If anyone is interested in forming a team and participating please contact the Grand Knight. The entry fee is \$150.00. The event occurs on April 5th and 6th. The deadline to submit our entry is March 20th. We will publish an ad in the newsletter to let anyone not attending the meeting knows about the event. Up to 15 people can participate on a team. Membership must be verifiable for all members. The Grand Knight is creating a list of outside activities that Knights are participating in. If you are involved please let the Grand Knight know. 2nd notices for all dues are now out please be sure to contact an officer so that arrangements can be made. Everyone was reminded that the officers meeting is an open meeting and everyone is encouraged to attend so that a quorum can be reached.

<u>Treasurers Report</u>: Magnet sales report. Sold – 79.5 cases or 15,908 magnets. We have about 25 cases left. We have XXXX in checking and about XXXX due to us. We owe \$7,000 for the second pallet and we owe about XXXX. We estimate our profit to be about XXXX. We will be looking to improve our marketing efforts for next year. Once all bills have been paid a CD will be purchased with the profits.

The Development account has a balance of XXXX

Financial secretary

<u>Bills</u>: The bills were read and passed to the trustees for approval, then paid. It was asked if we had a final tabulation on the pancake breakfasts but it was not yet ready and would be ready by the next meeting once all bills were tabulated.

The second notices for due bills were set out the day before the meeting and some are already receiving them. We are down to 70 members that have yet to pay their dues.

Trustees Report: No Report

<u>Chancellors Report</u>: The Chancellor reminded everyone that mission is on March 2nd through the 5th and we have signed up to do greeting and serving on Wednesday night and serve soup. Please be at the church around 5:30 to help set up. We are also going to provide the birthday cake for Father Willy Deacon Hectors Brother. We are in need of 4th degree Knights for 1st communion. There are 2 services on May the 3rd, 9:30 and 1:30.

Service Committees:

Membership: The Membership Chairman introduced John Hefner, a new member that went through the first degree in January. There is a 2nd and 3rd degree coming up at Our Lady of Perpetual Help on February 24th. If anyone is aware of anyone interested please contact the membership chairman. There is a new membership management system coming online on February 18th. It will replace parts of the Financial Secretaries software package. The March blitz is scheduled for the 29th & 30th. The chairman is looking for 4th degree Knights to assist at a booth after each service.

Program Director: We will have 5 submissions for the January/February turn in period. It was asked if we had nominated anyone for the "Of the Year award" and it was acknowledged that we had. It was announced that to replace the insurance quota for the council we could have an estate planning session. The council was asked if anyone was interested. Some interest was expressed.

Church Director: No Report

<u>Youth/Squires</u>: The Squires have been busy assisting in fish fry's. They attended the State Volleyball tournament. They received a plaque from the state for donating the highest contribution for matching funds among all Squires Circles in the state. There will be a State Cornhole tournament on May 17th along with a Reds game. They are in need of councilors for this event.

Respect Life Committee: Everything worked out well for the DC trip. This year for the first time they attended the youth Mass for life and it was a very exciting experience with 20,000 students. The singing and participation was incredible. After the Mass there was a police escort to get everyone to the March for Life. Ed is starting to look into the possibilities of sponsoring a bus. The Pac N Play is up in the gathering space and we are collection new and slightly used baby goods for 0-6 month children for the Pregnancy Decision health center. Please give if you have the opportunity.

<u>Kroger Cares Program</u>: For the Month we charged XXXX and income of XXXX. In addition we sold 7 new cards for XXX.

<u>Fish Fry's</u>: On a good night we usually serve between 300 and 350 dinners last Friday we served 226, so it was a very light night. We have an ad in the Catholic Times for the next 3 weeks about our Fish Fry's.

<u>Dave Schalk Picnic</u>: We are coordinating meetings with Spy to gain their support in the tear down and set up. We are getting a hold of Dave to see if he has any preferences about the menu choices. Fr. Jim is very concerned about making sure everything goes off well so we will need to insure we communicate with him on a regular basis. The Squires have already volunteered their services.

<u>Scholarship</u>: We have currently received only 1 application for the scholarship.

Unfinished Business:

Retention: No Report

New Business:

St Patrick's Day Party: A motion was made to approve up to \$1000.00 for the St. Patrick's Day Party. The motion was seconded and the floor was opened for discussion. It was noted that last year we spent \$1368.00. It was noted that we will purchase bottles instead of a keg of beer this year due to the amount consumed. After discussion the motion was called and the vote passed.

Charity Road Show: The Columbus diocese charity road show will be at Seton Parish this Sunday at 2:00pm. Brother Fran has asked our council to provide refreshments. Since Brother Jesse will be out of town the Deputy Grand Knight will be attending. Wayne will provide access to the keys for refreshments. Bud Joos pointed at that we needed at least 4 representatives to get full points for rebates. It will last about 1½ hours. Terry Reine, Bud Joos volunteered to assist. With Fran attending we will have 4. It was noted that a couple of 100 people will be attending so we will need to approve expenses for the refreshments. A motion was made to approve up to \$300.00 for refreshments for the Charity Road Show. The motion was seconded and the floor was opened for discussion. The motion was called for vote and passed. Bud Joos has appointed himself chairman of the event and will send out the tickets based on what people have bought in the past.

<u>Field Agents Report</u>: No Report <u>District Deputy Report</u>: No Report

4th Degree Report: No Report

State Report: No Report

Advocate Report: Deacon Hector introduced Brother Dwayne and informed everyone he was an Iraqi veteran which was met with a round of applause. Deacon Hector referred back to a homily he had done a couple weeks ago and noted that it turned out to be quite controversial and he talked a bit about the pain of those that have had an abortion. He then talked about our duties as Catholic voters, which is to have a well formed conscience. He talked about the Magisterial, which is the teaching arm of the Church and how before Vatican II we didn't study the bible a lot. This was because the Church wanted to make sure we didn't misinterpret the Bible. Since Vatican II that has changed. Then he talked about our duty to form our Conscience so that we can make an informed decision when we vote. He reminded all that Pro life is not just about abortion, it is about life form conception to natural death and no one candidate agrees completely with the Catholic viewpoint. He challenged everyone to read the Challenge of Forming Consciences for Faithful Citizenship to help you understand how to weigh your decisions and form your Conscience.

<u>Prayers</u>: George Harrington, David Dean, Julie Schwiriam, Jeff Samborsky, Maureen Patterson, Tim Maite, Mark Bailey, Harold Levesque, Luciano Tavares, David Doyle, all of military home and abroad, our Priests and all in the ministry.

Terry Reine

Recorder

KofC Kroger Cares Cards.

Help support our Council by purchasing a KofC Kroger Cares Card. Our Council receives 5% of all purchases made with your KofC Kroger Cares card. The Cards are good for any purchase made at any Kroger (gas included) and are rechargeable and our Council gets 5% when you recharge

They also make great gifts for the holidays. Cards start at \$25 (any value up to \$500 is available upon request).

To purchase Contact: Terry Reine - Phone 856-3653 or by e-mail - boilers4us@insight.rr.com, or see me at the next meeting

Knights of Columbus Council 11187 or 4th Degree Assembly 2900 Shirts							
Name on shirt							(Please Print)
Shirt Information			4				
		QTY		QTY		Sleeve	(Dress Only)
Council 11187	Polo _		Dress			Long	Short
Assembly 2900	Polo _		Dress	<u>X</u>	7	Long	Short
MAKE CH	HECKS PA	YABLE TO	"QUALITY	STITCH" and 1	place in <mark>Jesus</mark>	Garcia's church	mailbox
QTY _		* \$30.	00 =		<u>/</u>		
		Size:	Med	Large	XL	2XL 3XI	

The Classifieds - Help Wanted

Seton Parish Mission

Brother Knights, This is a reminder of the Seton Parish Mission this March 2nd. thru 5th. 2008. The council is signed up to work Wednesday night greeting and serving. The Mission time's are 6pm to 9pm. Watch for more information to come next month.

GOD BLESS

Wayne

Engaged Couple Sponsorship Program...

The parish needs more participation in the Engaged Couple Sponsorship Program.

Contact David Justus for more information on this program Email - justusdj@insight.rr.com

Golfers Needed ...

The golf league will begin on 4/24/08 this year and anyone interested in joining should give me a call at 614-759-9770.



Perpetual Adoration

Since Perpetual Adoration started at Seton, the Council has been responsible for the Monday 5-6 am. hour and we have filled by using the call list. When I call, please sign up for a time or call me at 863-6419 to sign up.

Ray Creamer,

Church Director

	March 2008		May 2008
3	Dave M ^c Vay	4	
10	Jerry lowery	11	
17	Dave Olay	18	
24	Mike White	26	Jesus Garcia
31			
	April 2008		June 2008
7	April 2008 Don Shaffer	2	June 2008
7 14	-	2	June 2008
	Don Shaffer	_	June 2008
14	Don Shaffer	9	June 2008

Fish Fry News - only 2 left

Again, starting in February of 2008 the Council will be sponsoring five Lenten fish fry's. The fish fry's produce a significant amount of our annual income and offer a great opportunity to



get reacquainted with old friends and, for newer members, to make new friends and become better acquainted with other Council members.

Each weekly fry requires 20-25 willing hands (actually 40-50) who are willing to work hard for a couple of very busy hours clearing tables, serving, pot washing and general cleanup. Wives and significant others are gladly welcomed. Also, we need several couples starting about 3:00 to wrap utensils, prepare condiments and generally help us get organized. If your schedule is such that you would be able to arrive later and help with late cleanup you would be most welcome as we are always short of these people.

The fish fry's are scheduled for February 8th, 15th, 22nd, 29th, and March 7th. Please keep these dates open on your calendar.

If you're contacted please agree to help out. If you're not contacted please contact one of the chairpersons and make your willingness known.

Also, this year we are in need of a group of people to make telephone calls to brother Knights during the week proceeding to arrange for desserts. The ladies who have done this job in past years are unable to continue. This would be a wonderful job for other organizations who would like to help out without having to leave their homes.

Thom Laughery, John Letourneau and Bob Eisenacher

Co-Chairmen

4th Degree ... Are Ready!



Are you a First, Second or Third Degree Knight of Columbus that has been in at least 1 year (a 6 month wavier maybe available) and is looking to complete the journey to Knighthood?

The weekend of April 18, the Exemplification of the 4th degree will take place in Newark Ohio. This two day event consisting of the registration, Mass and banquet on Saturday (19 April) and the Exemplification on Sunday (20 April) is part of an exciting weekend.

Information about the Exemplification can be found at the following website:

http://www.kofcohio.org/master/Exemplification.htm or ask any 4th degree member for a Form 4.

Jesus Garcia III, PFN

Pope John Paul II Assembly 2900



Information

Interested? ...

Interested in starting the New Year off on a very positive note? How about taking a look at your spiritual life and your personal relationship with your Lord and your brothers in Christ. You may want to consider looking into participation in one of the three Seton Men's Fellowship Groups that are meeting regularly in our Parish community. There are approximately 25 men getting together to praise the Lord, review scripture passages, familiarize themselves with the new Catechism Of The Catholic Church, pray for and with each other, and I believe one group even praises the Lord in song as well.

Thanks to the fire of the Holy Spirit and the good works of these men through evangelization this Ministry continues to grow. At the present time, we have four other men who are waiting to lead their own groups. Size of the groups is limited to no more than 10 men, but some exceptions can be made based on the wishes of the group. This Ministry at Seton is an outreach of the Catholic Men's Ministry of the Diocese which sponsors the annual Catholic Men's Conference which many Brother Knights attend.

Bottom line Brother Knights: If you feel you are as close to Jesus as you can be, then just ignore this invitation to join us. If you want to "kick your relationship up a notch" please give me a call. We now have groups in early stages of development, or groups actually functioning in four of the ten Parishes in our Vicariate. The Holy Spirit is with us and we know we will continue to grow. I sincerely hope that you will look into Seton Men's Fellowship and really get your New Year off to a great start.

Prayers for all,

Harry Clyburn

Deanery 7 Leader Columbus Catholic Men's Ministry

MOTION

A motion was made to replace the Blessed Jesus statue in the front of the church. The motion called for up to \$2000 for the statue and dedication plaque. While a quorum was present at the officers meeting and was passed there, it was sent to the general membership for further approval.

Catholic Men's Conference.

Adults \$20 Students \$10 Saturday, March 8, 2008 Saint Andrew Parish Upper Arlington, Ohio

Once a year, you have the opportunity to join together with your fellow brothers in Christ in the beginning of Lent from the 23 counties the Columbus Diocese covers and deepen your Catholic faith

For more information and to register visit http://www.columbuscatholicmen.com/

Membership

Membership in the Knights of Columbus is open to all practical Catholic men, 18 years of age and older, who are in union with the Holy See. A practical Catholic is one who lives up to the Commandments of God and the Precepts of the Church. Our council strongly supports and promotes vocations awareness, pro-life activities and religious education. Charity is the foremost foundation of our order. Over our short history, our Council has developed and grown into a very successful and highly recognized council within the Columbus diocese. Our programs and activities support the virtues and principles of Columbianism by focusing in the areas of Church, Council, Family, Community, and Youth. Our growth, prosperity and future lies in recruiting new Knights whom actively participate in our council activities and provide the leadership for our order as we progress in the new millennium. Do you know a prospective candidate? Have you talked to him about the opportunities to grow through the five areas of service - faith, community, family, youth and fellowship? As men of faith, Knights are committed to making a difference by helping others.

Member Benefits - Did you know that your annual dues not only provides the seed moneys supporting your councils program activities but also provides up to \$2500 for accidental death coverage for member and spouse at no cost, twelve free issues annually of the worlds largest Catholic family magazine, - he "Columbian." Catholic family evangelization at its best, the opportunity to provide for your families security and well being through a Superior Rated Insurance Program, six different college scholarship programs, as well as Mass offered daily for deceased members and the deceased spouses of members. Pick up a Council Brochure, put a form 100 with it and give it to your prospect.

Answer his questions and give the signed Form 100 to an officer in our Council for processing. We believe in each other as we believe in ourselves.

K of C First Saturday Mass

First Saturday of the month Mass, starts at 8:30 am, with a Rosary service for vocations. This is a great way to support our Parish!

Scholarship winner

Congratulations to James Hare (son of Frank Hare), 2007/08 KofC Council 11187 scholarship winner.

☆

☆ ☆ ☆ ☆ ☆

☆

☆

☆

Presentation of the award certificate and check is scheduled for 12 March 2008 at the start of the business meeting.

Plan on attending the meeting to show James our support.

☆

☆

☆

☆

☆

☆

☆

Happy St. Patrick's Day!! St. Patrick's Day!!

Please join us for the St. Elizabeth Ann Seton St. Patrick's Day Party and celebrate a family night of Irish tradition and song.

When: March 15, 2007 Where: The PAC Center Doors Open at 6:00 pm for Dinner Entertainment to start at 7:00 pm

\$8.00 Adult/\$4.00 Children under (10/ Under 4 FREE)

Menu:

Corned Beef or Fish

Colcannon Potatoes or Chips Bangers (Hot dogs for the kids) Applesauce Desserts Cold and Hot Drinks

Entertainment to include:

Irish Music
The Richen-Timms Irish Dance School
Elena Flores – Irish songstress who placed 4th in the
World Irish vocal competition.
and more

Sponsored by Knights of Columbus Council 11187



The Vietnam Traveling Memorial Wall will be at the

Union County Fairgrounds 845 N Main St. Marysville OH

beginning 11 September 2008, with an opening ceremony at 7:00 pm. Open for viewing 24/7 until the closing ceremony on 14th September 2008.

Knights of Columbus Marysville Council 5534 is the host sponsor.

Opening Ceremony - 11 September 2008 - 7:00 pm

Invocation

10-member 4th Degree Color Guard escorting 6 Vietnam Veterans to raise the US, Ohio, POW/MIA Flags Singing of the National Anthem by Barb Lord Political speakers as well as military speakers Benediction.

> Closing Ceremony - 14 September 2008 - 5:00 pm Invocation

Union County Color Guard escorting 6 Vietnam Veterans to lower the flags to half-staff 21-gun salute and echoing taps Benediction.

All other times will be for personal viewing. Set-up is the morning of the 10th and takedown will be on the 15th. Volunteers can call DGK Duane Lord at 937-644-8472 before 10:00 pm, or email Eric Klinker at klink64@embargmail.com

2007/08 Council 11187 Event Calendar*

	July		August		September
4	Happy Birthday America	1	Squires Meeting	1	Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting
4	Squires Meeting	2	Chapter Meeting	3	Labor Day
5	Chapter Meeting	4	Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting	5	Squires Meeting
7	Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting	8	Business Meeting	6	Chapter Meeting
11	Business Meeting	22	1st Degree/Social Meeting	12	Business Meeting
?	State Tour Meeting - Easton	26	Seton Open Dinner (tentative)	26	1st Degree/Social Meeting
25	1st Degree/Social Meeting	27	Pizza Party - New Members		
	October		November		December
3	Squires Meeting	1	Chapter Meeting	1	Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting
4	Chapter Meeting	3	Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting	5	Squires Meeting
6	Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting	7	Squires Meeting	6	Chapter Meeting
8	Columbus Day	11	Veteran's Day	9	2nd Pancake Breakfast - Santa Visit
10	Business Meeting	11	1st Pancake Breakfast	12	Business Meeting
13	Council Anniversary - 13 Years	14	Business Meeting	25	MERRY CHRISTMAS
20	Wives' Appreciation Dinner	22	Happy Thanksgiving	26	1st Degree/Social Meeting
24	1st Degree/Social Meeting	28	1st Degree/Social Meeting	31	New Years Eve
28	2nd/3rd Degree OLPH				
28	Family Fun Fest				
31	Happy Halloween				
	January		February		March
1	Happy New Year	2	Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting	1	Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting
2	Squires Meeting	6	Ash Wednesday	3-6	Seton Parish Mission
3	Chapter Meeting	6	Squires Meeting	6	Chapter Meeting
5	Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting	7	Chapter Meeting	7	5th Lenten Fish Fry
9	Business Meeting	8	1st Lenten Fish Fry	11	Squires Meeting
13	3rd Pancake Breakfast	13	Business Meeting	12	Business Meeting
20	Free Throw Contest (tentative)	15	2nd Lenten Fish Fry	15	St. Patrick's Day Party
23	1st Degree/Social Meeting	22	3rd Lenten Fish Fry	16	Palm Sunday
27	4th Pancake Breakfast	24	9	20	Holy Thursday
		27	1st Degree/Social Meeting	21	Good Friday
		29	4th Lenten Fish Fry	23	EASTER
	,		3.7	26	1st Degree/Social Meeting
2	April	1	May	4	June
2	Squires Meeting	1	Chapter Meeting	4	Squires Meeting
3	Chapter Meeting	3	Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting	5	Chapter Meeting
5	Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting	7	Squires Meeting	7	Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting
9	Business Meeting	14	Business Meeting - ELECTIONS	11	Business Meeting
18				14	
	Blue Coats Dinner	23	State Convention		Flag Day
23	1st Degree/Social Meeting	24	State Convention	25	1st Degree/Social Meeting
27		24 25			• •
	1st Degree/Social Meeting	24	Memorial Day		• •

^{*} The calendar is always subject to change. Please pay attention to the bulletin, the Knight's Bulletin Board, your church mailbox, and email for any and all updates

Mar	ch 2008
1	Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting - 8:30, 9:00 and 10:00 am
3-6	Seton Parish Mission - 6:00 - 9:00 pm
7	5th Lenten Fish Fry - 6:00 - 7:30 pm (prep 3:00 pm)
11	Squires Meeting - 7:00 pm DATE CHANGE
12	Business Meeting - 7:30 pm
15	St. Patrick's Day Party - 6:00 - ?? pm
16	Palm Sunday
20	Holy Thursday
21	Good Friday
23	EASTER
26	1st Degree/Social Meeting - 7:30 pm
	April 2008
2	April 2008 Squires Meeting - 7:00 pm
2 5	-
	Squires Meeting - 7:00 pm
5	Squires Meeting - 7:00 pm Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting - 8:30, 9:00 and 10:00 am
5 9	Squires Meeting - 7:00 pm Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting - 8:30, 9:00 and 10:00 am Business Meeting - 7:30 pm
5 9 18	Squires Meeting - 7:00 pm Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting - 8:30, 9:00 and 10:00 am Business Meeting - 7:30 pm Blue Coats Dinner
5 9 18 18	Squires Meeting - 7:00 pm Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting - 8:30, 9:00 and 10:00 am Business Meeting - 7:30 pm Blue Coats Dinner 4th Degree Exemplification—Newark
5 9 18 18 23	Squires Meeting - 7:00 pm Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting - 8:30, 9:00 and 10:00 am Business Meeting - 7:30 pm Blue Coats Dinner 4th Degree Exemplification—Newark 1st Degree/Social Meeting - 7:30 pm
5 9 18 18 23 27	Squires Meeting - 7:00 pm Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting - 8:30, 9:00 and 10:00 am Business Meeting - 7:30 pm Blue Coats Dinner 4th Degree Exemplification—Newark 1st Degree/Social Meeting - 7:30 pm
5 9 18 18 23 27 28	Squires Meeting - 7:00 pm Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting - 8:30, 9:00 and 10:00 am Business Meeting - 7:30 pm Blue Coats Dinner 4th Degree Exemplification—Newark 1st Degree/Social Meeting - 7:30 pm

Council: www.kofc11187.org Assembly: www.kofcassembly2900.org





Comments or articles contact Jesus Garcia Phone: 614-577-9016

Phone: 614-577-9016 Email: 84svo@ameritech.net

2007/2008 - Officers Phone List				
2007/2008 - Officers Phone List				
<u>Chaplain</u> Fr. Jim Klima	833-0482			
Grand Knight Jesus Garcia	577-9016			
Deputy Grand Knight Frank Piper	833-1926			
<u>Chancellor</u> Wayne Patterson	833-0980			
<u>Advocate</u> Bogomir Glavan	837-0651			
Recorder Terry Reine	856-3653			
<u>Financial Secretary</u> Mark Borys	(740) 862-6142			
<u>Treasurer</u> Bob Eisenacher	837-5452			
<u>Warden</u> Eugene Ebert	833-9643			
<u>Inner Guard</u> Mike Philips	834-5663			
Outer Guard George Schneider	833-1782			
<u>Lecturer</u> Hector Raymond	833-0671 x 243			
3 rd Year Trustee Lloyd Stauffer	833-2347			
2 nd Year Trustee Mike Croyle	361-3183			
<u>1st Year Trustee</u> George Williams	861-4109			
<u>District Deputy</u> Brett Baxter	868-8046			
<u>Field Agent</u> Mark Mendel	(740) 280-0280			



Prayers

Alyssa Ebert, Mark Bailey, Charlie Phillips, Tim Maite, Jeff Samborsky, Al Kunkler, Brandon Krannitz, Jeff Nau, Ed Loch, Wayne and Maureen Patterson, Margie Patterson, Patricia Lunsford, Dave Morrison, Rose Drignat, John Pizzuto, Bishop Campbell, Fr. Dwayne McNew, Lynn Hamilton's Father, Margaret Nicol, Phyllis Gray, all of military home and abroad, our Priests and all in the ministry.